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As I said in our last newsletter we have suffered from appalling weather conditions,
which has particularly affected the ground conditions between the winding hole and
Little Tring bridge. The Trust have to be very careful not to run vehicles over the
length already excavated but not yet blinded with concrete as there is only 6-8" not
yet excavated. Hopefully we will complete the excavation to the end of Phase Ia at the
end furthest from the bridge at our February weekend working party and possibly
complete the bridge end by depositing the spoil on the offside (ready to put back
behind the towpath wall). This will only leave the farm crossing to be excavated as
soon as BW terminate the licence which needs to be in the very near future.

Good progress has been made in clearing the canal bed westwards from the cart track
entrance at Little Tring thanks mainly to Pete Bowers and his weekday working parties.
The intention is to get ahead with clearance to the end of March/beginning of April
prior to the nesting season and then fall back on removing stumps during the summer.

At our January work party Greg Bisgrove took a team to Drayton Beauchamp where good
progress was made on the annual strimming; this is to be continued on Sunday Feb. Tth.
Thanks alsc to Eddy Evans for his help in maintaining the strimmers for this work.

DATES FOR WORKING PARTIES
Date Meet at Work

Saturday 6th Feb & Little Tring
Sunday 7th Feb 1999 @ 10.00am **

Excavating into tip to end of wall.

Saturday & Sunday.
Strimming the canal bed on Sunday at

Drayton Beauchamp with Greg Bisgrove,

Thursday 11th Feb,
Friday 12th Feb &
Saturday 13th Feb 1999

Little Tring
@ 10.00am

Scrub bashing and stumping at Little
Tring with Pete Bowers.

Thursday 25th Feb,

Little Tring

Scrub bashing and stumping at Little

Friday 26th Feb 1999 @ 10.00am Tring with Pete Bowers.
Saturday 6th Mar & Little Tring Concrete blinding to base of wall at
Sunday 7th Mar 1999 @ 10.00am

tip end. Saturday & Sunday.
Strimming the canal bed on Sunday at

Drayton Beauchamp with Greg Bisgrove.

Wednesday 10th Mar,
Thursday 11th Mar &
Fri 12th Mar 1999

Little Tring
@ 10.00am

Scrub bashing and stumping at Little
Tring with Pete Bowers.

Wednesday 7th Apr,
Thursday 8th Apr &
Fri 9th Apr 1999

Little Tring
@ 10.00am

Scrub bashing and stumping at Little
Tring with Pete Bowers.

Saturday 10th Apr &
Sunday 11th Apr 1999
SECOND WEEKEND TO
AVOID EASTER WEEKEND

Little Tring
@ 10.00am

Concrete pour to towpath wall (Sat
Strip/erecting shuftering (Sum).
Strimmi the canal bed on Sunday at
Drayton Beauchamp with Greg Bisgrove.

%% 1 shall ask some volunteers, particularly plant operators, ‘to start at Qam.
Please give me a ring in advance to let me know if you are coming to a work party.
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Excavation for stage 1 is 75% complete.
Blinding concrete for stage 1 is 36% complete,

Reinforced concrete towpath wall

The wall is 'L’ shaped in section, 875mm wide and 300mm deep at the base supporting, at
the {ront, a wall 1100wm above the base as shown in the diagram on the back of this
newsletter.

The reinforcement consists of two 'L' shaped lengths of steel mesh fabric in 200mm
squares. The mesh comes in sheets 4800mm x 2400mm. Each sheet will have to be cut into
either three pieces for the back of the wall or two pieces for the front of the wall
and bent to an 'L’ shape as shown in the diagram. Ron Pittaway has constructed a
bending device out of scaffold tubes which we have successfully tried out on a spare
sheet of mesh. There is a possibility that additional 'L’ shaped bars will be required
in addition to the mesh, especially where the offside wall is surcharged with the high
bank west of Little Tring bridge.

The shuttering/formwork will be timber for the base and steel for the wall. Ken Graves,
Ron Pittwaway and myself have already fabricated the hase units from the timber so
kindly donated by Doyles of Welwyn Garden City. We are going to give it a coat/s of
preservative as soon as we get some dry weather! As 1 have said previously, Ron
Pittaway has researched the steel shuttering and we are ordering with a view to
delivery later this month or early in March. It is intended to hold a special session
for our volunteers to practice erection/dismantling outside the hut at Tringford

pumping station.

The wall will be cast in approx. 8.5 metre sections to suit both the size of the
reinforcement and to enable one length of base and one length of wall to be cast from
one 6 cu.metre load of ready-mix concrete after pouring the first two base sections.
These 8.5m lengths have alternate expansion and contraction joints between them, both
with reinforcing bar dowels cast in and a sandwich of special material in the expansion
joints. The ready-mix will be compacted in the shuttering using our poker vibrators.
The reinforcement is held away from the shuttering with spacer blocks that are tied
with wire to the reinforcement mesh. The shuttering is coated with an oil or chemical
release agent to facilitate removal of the shuttering the day after the pour.

Every pour will require two consecutive days work. The first day to pour the concrete,
vibrate it in and trowel off exposed finished surfaces, also to use any surplus
concrete for blinding; the second day to strip the shuttering and re-erect it for the
next pour. The shuttering will be at risk out on site but is less likely to be touched
if it is all bolted up for pouring. We may well fence off the concreting site with the
chestnut fencing Bert Matraves found for us.

Some of the two day pour/shuttering jobs could be at a weekend as we should be able to
get ready-mix concrete at standard price on a $Saturday. It is difficult to be precise
but the pour will probably only need three people for half a day and the following day
four to strip and re-erect the shuttering. What is required is a volunteer schedule so
that we can have up to two pour/shuttering jobs a week (one weekday, one weekend) with
small gangs so as to spread the load over our volunteers as much as possible.

BW have agreed to the use of a Bentonite lining (a clay that expands and seals in
contact with water) which means that we do not have to cast an insert into the wall for
welding a butyl liner. The Bentonite comes either as a solid layer or as granules
between two layers of artificial fabric. In the latter case the granules are held in
position by pin stapling between the layers of supporting fabric. The granules are the
cheaper option by about £2/sq.m and comparatively lighter to handle. In either case the
layer is bent up against the bottom 150mm of the wall and held in position with a
batten fastened with a nail gun before being covered by a fillet of the 100mm layer of
protective concrete. We have paid a visit to the Kennet & Avon canal where the granule
type layer is being used east of Devizes. The major problem with Bentonite is the
weight of the rolls supplied (approx. 1 ton) as mechanical plant will be required to
unload and move them. Margaret Leishman suggested a rail track along the towpath and
the Resident Engineer on the K&A thought this a good idea and is going to supply us
with possible suppliers.
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As those of you present will know Peter Cleasby, our new Publicity Officer, arranged
for the Bucks Herald to visit our December work party which resulted in an item
complete with photograph in the Herald.

Fund Raisi
Creg Bisgrove has taken on the job of Fund Raising Officer for the Trust and is already
seeking possible sources of funds. Thank you Greg for taking on this job.

Weh Site
Richard Emsley has now arranged the web site for this newsletter. The address is

nsa.dircon.co.uk/wendover.htm

Newsletter Circulation

sti ave a few green volunteer forms that were returned to me in the past by people
who have not yet been able to attend any working parties. It is costing the Trust money
to send them newsletters so, if I do not hear from them by the April newsletter I shall
regretfully have to remove their names form the circulation list.

General Notes

Hard hats for use at all times and high visibility jackets to be worn on sites with
mobile plant in use are kept in the store at Tringford and must be drawn/returned
there. The first aid kit is also kept in the store. Also available are ear defenders
and goggles which must be worn when using a strimmer.

My mobile phone number at working parties is 0850-170858. It is not always left on
continuously but has a message facility which I check from time to time so leave a
number for me to call back.

We normally work from 10am to 5pm (or dark if earlier!) with breaks for morning
coffee/tea, packed lunch and afternoon tea/coffee. We take our own food and drinks.
However, do not feel bound by these times as half a day is better tham no help at ail.
We have an electric kettle and tea urn at the hut, also there is an outside tap for
drinking water.

Roger Leishman
Restoration Director (Tel:01442 874536)




